
  

Question on Notice  
No. 1568 

Asked on 31 October 2018 
 
Mrs D Frecklington asked Premier and Minister for Trade (Hon. A Palaszczuk)―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) and the Queensland 
public sector workforce strategy 2015-19—  
Will the Premier provide an update on (a) how many agencies have yet to finalise a NDIS 
workforce transition plan and (b) if the agencies with a NDIS workforce transition plan are 
all on track with their plan? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
Queensland Government agencies are committed to the NDIS Queensland Public Sector 
Workforce Strategy (2015–2019). All NDIS affected agencies have developed workforce 
plans in conjunction with the Public Service Commission. Agencies have provided regular 
workforce updates via their agency transition plan reports.    
 
In July 2018, all impacted agencies provided their latest Agency Transition Plans.  
 
Each impacted agency reports bi-monthly to the Reform Leaders Group (Directors-General 
of the impacted agencies). The recent reports from impacted agencies indicate progress of 
their workforce transition is on track. 
 
I am advised that the Department of Communities, Disability Services and Seniors is the 
agency most impacted by the transition to the NDIS in Queensland and has developed a 
comprehensive set of Workforce Transition Plans that are supportive of affected staff while 
meeting service delivery needs. The department further advises that its Workforce 
Transition Plan is effective and remains on track. 
 
 
 


